
 

Dear Church, 

 

It’s hard to believe we are nearly halfway through 2024! We are thankful to look back 

and see how the Lord has guided the ministry in Ambato, and we look forward to how 

He will continue to open doors of opportunity here in our new city.  

 

April 30, we moved to Tumbaco to start another church. We are asking God for 

wisdom as we witness and seek for new converts. Currently we are holding Bible 

studies in our home on Wednesdays.  We rented a storefront on Sunday, June 3 at 9 

am, and by 10am we had our first Sunday service. We praise the Lord as around 30 

kids and adults trickled in to hear the gospel. The building is big enough to seat 

around 100 people, and it has a park directly in front. We will be building our own 

structure behind it for use as a children’s church and nursery. We are also holding 

kids’ clubs on Saturday in our barrio and are hoping to be able to start a bus route 

soon.  

 

We ask that you pray for a special evangelistic campaign June 21-23 with a group 

coming down from Walker Bible Baptist Church in New York. We are praying that 

the Lord would allow us to see souls saved and that some families would be added to 

the church.  

 

On April 4, our second baby boy, Beckett Adam, was born! We are grateful that there 

were no complications. He is 2 months old and growing. 

 

We are always encouraged by your love and support for missions and your investment 

for the ministry here in Ecuador!  

 

Serving the Lord, 

Chris, Leah, Lincoln, and Beckett Thompson  
 

June 2024 


